

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

CHAIRMAN David E. Robinson Ligand Pharmaceuticals, Inc.

VICE CHAIRMAN
FOOD AND AGRICULTURE
Hendrik Verfaillie
Monsanto Company

VICE CHAIRMAN HEALTH CARE Richard F. Pops Alkermes, Inc.

SECRETARY Thomas G. Wiggans Connetics Corporation

TREASURER
Duane J. Roth
Alliance Pharmaceutical Corp.

Ex-Officio Mark Skaletsky -Essential Therapeutics

Members at Large

David W. Anstice Merck & Company, Inc.

Wayne T. Hockmeyer Medlimmune, Inc.

Vaughn M. Kailian COR Therapeutics, Inc.

John A. Ryals Paradigm Genetics

Frederick W. Telling Pfizer, Inc.

Emerging Companies
Section

CHAIR
H. Stewart Parker
Targeted Genetics Corporation

VICE CHAIR Robert Chess Inhale Therapeutic Systems, Inc. May 15, 2002

Senator Ron Wyden Chairman, Subcommittee on Science, Technology and Space Senate Committee on Commerce, Science and Transportation 254 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510-6125

Dear Senator Wyden:

As president of the Biotechnology Industry Organization (BIO), I am writing to express BIO's strong support for S. 2037, your bill, that establishes a National Emergency Technology Guard. This legislation will improve the government's ability to identify and partner with innovative biotechnology companies that have not previously been government contractors.

Last fall, the General Accounting Office issued a report entitled "Bioterrorism—Federal Research and Preparedness Activities." In the report, the GAO said the government's "coordination of federal terrorism research, preparedness, and response programs is fragmented.. several different agencies are responsible for various coordination functions, which limit accountability and hinders unity of effort."

Your bill addresses this problem by requiring the director of the National Institute of Standards and Technology to establish a Center for Homeland Security. The center's role, in part, is to serve as a technology clearinghouse for innovative technologies relating to security and emergency preparedness. BIO supports this endeavor and believes that it must include a government wide database of all biodefense/biotech funding opportunities. In addition, as part of the clearinghouse function,

1225 EYE STREET, N.W., SUITE 400 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-5958

202-962-9200 FAX 202-962-9201 http://www.bio.org The Honorable Ron Wyden May 14, 2002 Page Two

the center should get agreement among the relevant agencies on a standard template to ensure that all the agencies request proposals in the same format. We will work with you to ensure that the center implements these ideas.

We urge the committee to support this legislation. BIO companies are ready and willing to develop new therapeutic medicines, diagnostic kits, rapid response systems and decontamination devices to help defend our nation against bioterrorism. The changes outlined in S. 2037 will help us do so.

Sincerely,

Carl B. Feldbaum

President

Biotechnology Industry Organization

CBF:MW:ks

P.S. Vour key note at the
BIO/DOD Conference made
it an exemplany
in augural event.